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CALENDAR 

Hornsby South 
Public School  

Darug and Garigal Land  
57-63 Clarke Road HORNSBY 2077 

Ph: 9489 2410 Fax: 9489 2495 
 

Newsletter – 28 June 2023 

Term 2 Week 10 
 

Friday 30 June 
Last Day of School Term 2 
 
Monday 17 July 
School Development Day – 
Staff ONLY 
 
Tuesday 18 July 
Students Return for Term 3 
 
24 July - 1 August 
Life Education 
 
Thursday July 27 
OC Placement Test 
 
Thursday 3 August 
Education Day  
9:10am – 12:00pm 
 
Friday 4 August 
3-6 Assembly 10:30am 
 
Wednesday 9 August 
Wakakrri 1:50pm 
 
21 August - 23 August 
Year 6 Camp - Canberra 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SEMESTER 1 REPORTS  
Thank you to all our teachers and executive staff who have assisted 
with student reports. They have spent many hours preparing reports 
based on regular assessment information. Student reports are 
going home today. I am confident that each report reflects the 
achievement and effort of each student within their classroom 
context. I have enjoyed reading each student’s report to see how 
they have progressed throughout the year. I hope you enjoy reading 
your child’s report and celebrate his/her progress and effort. 
  
The NSW Department of Education has a 5-point grading scale 
against which all students are measured. A=Outstanding; B=High; 
C=Sound; D=Basic; and E=Limited. Teachers make professional 
judgments about A-E rankings based on school-based data and 
outcomes outlined with the NSW Syllabuses. The ‘C’ or ‘Sound’ 
ranking is where many students across the state are assessed. ‘C 
or Sound’ reflects that a student is ‘on-track’ with his/her learning. A 
ranking above or below a C means your child is achieving 
above/below the majority, according to NSW Syllabus outcomes.   
 
If you would like to discuss any aspect of your child's report with 
his/her teacher, please make an appointment by phoning the school 
office on 9489 2410. A digital copy of your child’s report can also be 
accessed through the Parent Portal on Sentral. 

 

mailto:hornsbysth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.hornsbysouthps.com.au/
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NAIDOC WEEK  
‘FOR OUR ELDERS’  
NAIDOC Week is celebrated from 2-9 July 2023. It is a time to reflect and celebrate the history, 
culture, and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Peoples, recognising them as the 
ongoing Custodians of the land. The theme ‘For Our Elders’ recognises our Elders have played, and 
continue to play, an important role and hold a prominent place in our communities and families.  
 
Our students will be participating in NAIDOC activities throughout Week 10 of this term. The 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Committee have created lessons for all classes to participate 
in throughout the week. There is also a colouring competition being held. This was due back to 
school on Monday 26 June. Stage leaders will be deciding on the winners, and these will be 
announced on Friday 30 June at 10:30am during the NAIDOC Week Assembly. Jack and Jill Pre-
School will be joining us for this special occasion and parents/carers and families are welcome to 
attend. 
 
MULTI-SPORT DAY 2023 
Last week, Kye and Gideon from Year 2 enjoyed participating in an Inclusive Multi-Sports Day at 
Billbergia Indoor Sports Centre, Camellia.  They joined over 110 students from across the Sydney 
area and had great fun rotating through a variety of different activities throughout the day.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PERFORMANCE BAND AT CLARKE ROAD SCHOOL 
Congratulations to the HSPS Performance Band who ventured over to Clarke Road School on 
Friday 23 June to perform for the Clarke Road students. Thank you to Matt in the Hat, our parent 
helpers Megan S. and Michelle M. and Mrs Nicola Hall for assisting the students with all their 
equipment. They played beautifully and were wonderful representatives of Hornsby South. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS  
Congratulations to Cielle K. who has been successful in her application to play a violin solo at the 
upcoming Australis Concert at the Sydney Opera House as part of the State Music Festival. Cielle 
will play Praeludium and Allegro for her violin solo on Tuesday 15 August 2023. We look forward to 
hearing her play and wish her well. 
 
INTERSCHOOL DEBATING   
Congratulations to our senior debating team which consisted of Oliver M., Olivia H., Nia N., Julia S. 
and Alex Y. The team were successful in winning the debate against Mount Kuring-gai Public 
School on the topic “Should students in Year 5 and above be restricted to an hour of screentime per 
day?” We wish the very best for their next debate. 
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HSPS ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
On Wednesday 21 June, we were very fortunate to have such beautiful weather for our annual 
Athletics Carnival at Pennant Hills. We would like to thank the community for their patience and 
understanding as some of the Stage 2 students returned to school later than was anticipated due 
to a shortage of bus drivers and buses. Thank you to Miss Monique Oliphant and the Stage 3 
team for their organisation and the many hours of work preparing for the day. Thank you also to 
Mr Adam Spencer, Mr Paul Winspear, Mr Gary Goodchild and Mr Desmond Chu for arriving very 
early on the morning to set up in the chilly weather and pack down after the event. There were 
many records broken on the day;  
 
Oliver M - 12 years boys- 800m (3:04.9) and Senior boys- 1500m (6:13.79) 
Sahil K - 13 years boys- 100m (18.38) 
Curtis L - Junior boys- 1500m (6:24.98) 
Sahitya S - 11 years boys - 1500m (6:28.64) 
 
Meka C - 9 years girls- 100m (16.52) 
Charlotte J- 11 years girls- 200m (34.30) 
Annabelle D - Junior girls - 1500m (6:58.22) 
Sarah J - Senior girls- 1500m (6:15.22) 
 
Congratulations to these students and to all the students who will represent our school at the Zone 
Athletics Carnival on Friday 18 August 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CHECK-IN ASSESSMENT RESULTS FOR YEARS 4 AND 6 
Our Check-In Assessment results were released last week, showing some pleasing improvements 
moving above similar schools in both Year 4 and Year 6 numeracy and well above the state. 
 
Year 4 Check-In Assessments for Reading   
59.9% SCHOOL 60.2% SIMILAR SCHOOLS and 53.3% STATE 
With strength shown in Vocabulary 
Year 4 Check-In Assessments for Numeracy 
72.2% SCHOOL 69.2% SIMILAR SCHOOLS and 61.1% STATE 
With strength shown in Statistics and Probability 
Year 6 Check-In Assessments for Reading   
60.1% SCHOOL 60.5% SIMILAR SCHOOLS and 52.7% STATE 
With strength shown in Vocabulary 
Year 6 Check-In Assessments for Numeracy 
69.0% SCHOOL 66.6% SIMILAR SCHOOLS and 57.3% STATE 
With strength shown in Measurement and Geometry 
TELL THEM FROM ME – STUDENT SURVEY  
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Over the last few weeks, students in Years 4, 5 and 6 participated in the Tell Them From Me Student 
Survey. Our school analyses student survey data to assist with school planning and the 
implementation of initiatives that pursue school improvements. Improvements or same results in the 
domains compared to the Semester 2 2022 results have been listed below.  
 
Social Emotional Outcomes  
2022 (Semester 2) 2023 (Semester 1)  
Students with a positive sense of belonging  
Year 4 84% (NSW Govt Norm 81%) in 2022 
Year 4 84% (NSW Govt Norm 81%) in 2023 
Students with positive relationships  
88% (NSW Govt Norm 85%) in 2022 in 2022 
88% (NSW Govt Norm 85%) in 2023 in 2023 
Students that value schooling outcomes 
95% (NSW Govt Norm 96%) in 2022 
96% (NSW Govt Norm 96%) in 2023 
Students with positive behaviour at school 
96% (NSW Govt Norm 83%) in 2022  
96% (NSW Govt Norm 83%) in 2023 
Students who are interested and motivated 
68% (NSW Govt Norm 78%) in 2022 
72% (NSW Govt Norm 78%) in 2023 
Students try hard to succeed in their learning  
88% (NSW Govt Norm 88%) in 2022  
88% (NSW Govt Norm 88%) in 2023  
 
DRIVERS of student Outcome  
2022 (Semester 2) 2023 (Semester 1)  
Students who are victims of bullying  
25% (NSW Govt Norm 36%) in 2022 
23% (NSW Govt Norm 36%) in 2023  
Students with a positive growth orientation  
78% (NSW Govt Norm 79%) in 2022 
82% (NSW Govt Norm 79%) in 2023 
 
Areas that indicated no change or a slight drop have been investigated further through student focus 
groups with Years 5 and 6. 
 
SEMESTER 2 THREE-WAY FOLLOW UP INTERVIEWS 
During Weeks 3, 4 and 5 of Term 3, parents/carers have been invited to attend a follow-up three-
way interview, providing an opportunity to speak to their child's teacher/s about their child’s learning 
journey. 
  
This three-way interview actively involves parents, students and teachers reflecting on goals/targets. 
Students will participate in the interview about their learning, taking ownership of their learning 
journey.  Students will provide information to clarify what they have learnt and what the next steps 
are in their learning.  
 
Please bring your child with you to the interview if you are attending outside of school hours. 
 
If you missed the information on Sentral, please follow the instructions below to book an interview. 
If you are unable to make it on the assigned day for your class, please contact the office on  
9489 2410 so another date and time can be arranged. 
 
Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code 8upus 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
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     Enter your details 
 

       Select the teacher you wish to see 
 

     Select the appointment time that suits your family best 
 
Bookings will close on Thursday 29 June 2023 at 5pm 
 
MEDIEVAL CASTLES FOR KINDERGARTEN 
Thank you to David H for his very kind donation. Each Kindergarten class received a beautiful 
medieval construction set for the classroom. The students will certainly enjoy playing and sharing 
these with each other. 
 
KINDERGARTEN 2024  
We are currently taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2024. Please complete an online enrolment or 
speak to our lovely office staff on 9489 2410. 
 
HOLIDAY MESSAGE 
As the holiday break approaches, I would like to wish all Hornsby South families a safe and happy 
holiday break. Thank you to the students and all our wonderful staff for a fantastic term. We look 
forward to seeing you again in Term 3. Term 3 starts on Tuesday 18 July 2023. Monday 17 July is 
a designated School Development Day. Our staff will be involved in professional learning focusing 
on the new 3-6 English and Mathematics syllabuses on this day. 
 
EDUCATION WEEK 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

. 

Jennifer Davey 
Principal 
 

Our Education Day for 2023 will take place on Thursday 3 
August. This year we are celebrating 175 years of Public 
Education in NSW.  
 
We look forward to welcoming parents, carers, family and 
friends on this day. Everyone is encouraged to dress up 
in olden day clothes for the day. 
 
The day of celebrations will begin at approximately 
9:20am in the front playground, followed by open 
classrooms, a community morning tea, teddy bears’ picnic 
on the oval and a historical display in the school hall. 
 
We ask that all adults conduct a RAT prior to attending the 
school on this day. We will also be encouraging all adults 
to wear a mask as they enter our classrooms. 
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LOOKING AFTER OUR MENTAL HEALTH 
This week our Mental Health information looks at some of the symptoms of depression. Please take some 
time to read this information.  
 
There are many community resources available to assist you should you need. Please see contact 
information for some of these services at the end of the newsletter. 
 
KINDERGARTEN 2024 
We are now taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2024. Please see the flyer included in this newsletter for 
important dates including Kindergarten Play Groups, Kindergarten Orientation Dates and the Kindergarten 
2024 Parent Information sessions. 
 

Know your sun facts from your sun fiction 

Sun safe hats 

Did you know that when it comes to sun protection, not all hats are equal? 
We all know that sun safe hats help protect against skin cancer and eye damage. But did you know that 
baseball caps do not provide adequate protection from the sun? There is very clear evidence that baseball 
caps leave the cheeks, ears, chin and back of the neck exposed to ultraviolet radiation, and this is the site of 
many skin cancers in later life. 

We’re championing sun safe hats 
Our school recognises the need to protect student’s skin and educate them about sun safety to reduce the 
risk of skin cancer. We provide ongoing education that promotes healthy lifestyles and individual and 
collective responsibility for sun safety. Sun safe hats are part of our schools comprehensive approach to sun 
safety and are supported in the following ways: Schools – please select the points following that apply to 
your school and insert your own 

• Students were involved in designing the school sun safe hat 

• The school hat is part of our school uniform and is a sun safe design 

• Messages about sun safe hats are included in student diaries 

• When planning outside events we put emphasis on time of day and shade planning 

• Students wear sun safe hats for PE and Sport and at lunch time 

• We consider sun safety and the wearing of sun safe hats when planning school excursions 

 

• We ask all teachers and parents to take a proactive approach to hats and to model sun safe hats for 

outdoor school events 

• We have a rewards system in place to recognise students that consistently wear their sun safe hat. 

Sun-safe hats include broad-brimmed, bucket and legionnaire styles 

 

Want to know more?  
Sun safety on the public schools website 
SunSmart Primary Schools or call the SunSmart team on (02) 9334 176 
 
 

 
 
Carolyn Smith 
Deputy Principal 

 

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/studentsupport/studenthealth/sun-safety/index.php
http://www.cancercouncil.com.au/cancer-prevention/sun-protection/sunsmart-program-for-primary-schools/
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SCHOOL HOLIDAYS AND ACCESS 

A reminder that during the holiday period our school office is closed. If you are visiting the school 
for drop-off or pick-up from vacation care with OSHClub, please take a moment to look around. If 
you notice anything out of the ordinary, including anyone who you believe should not be here, please 
call the school security unit on 1300 88 00 21. 
 
MEDICAL CONDITIONS 
We wish to thank the many families who will be using the school holidays to meet with health 
professionals to meet the Department of Education requirements for students with health conditions. 
It is a requirement that all documentation is updated on a yearly basis. We thank families for their  
continued support in these matters. If you are unsure of when you would be required to update your 
child’s documentation, please call our school office. 
 
KOORI KINNECTIONS 
Over the past few weeks we have had the privilege of welcoming Koori Kinnections into our school. 
Each class participated in learning experiences focused on aspects of Aboriginal culture with a Koori 
Kinnections learning specialist. The students enjoyed every moment of the activities and learning 
more about Aboriginal culture.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Adam Spencer 
Assistant Principal 
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THE IMPORTANCE OF READING TO AND WITH YOUR CHILD 
Parents hear it all the time: it’s important to read to your kids. But why exactly is that? And does it 
matter how — or when, or what — you read to them? 

Being read to supports that crucial learning process. Research has found that young children whose 
parents read to them daily have been exposed to at least 290,000 more words by the time they enter 
kindergarten than kids who aren’t read to regularly. And depending on how much daily reading time 
kids get, that number can go up to over a million words. All that exposure likely makes it easier for 
kids to expand their vocabularies and understand the variety of texts they’ll need to read as they get 
older, both inside school and out. 

Having time to read with a parent or caregiver isn’t just about the activity of reading. It’s about having 
consistent, focused time together, without other distractions or demands. Even a few minutes of 
reading together gives both you and your child a chance to slow down, connect with each other, and 
share an enjoyable activity. 

Reading with your child at home will help your child in all areas of school. Research shows the 
importance of reading on a daily basis in developing their use and understanding of vocabulary. 

 

RACISM AT SCHOOL 
Racism and racist behaviour are not tolerated in NSW public schools. Everyone in a NSW 
government school – students, staff, parents, carers and community members – is expected to treat 
others fairly and with respect, and to behave in ways which do not promote racism in the school 
community. 

If your child is experiencing racial discrimination at school, you should encourage them to report it 
to a teacher or the school’s Anti-Racism Contact Officer, or you may report it on your child’s behalf. 

If you have experienced racism at school, you may make a complaint to the school. The Anti-Racism 
Contact Officer may provide you with assistance if you need it. 

At HSPS our Anti-Racism Contact Officers (ARCO) are Mr Paul Winspear and Mrs Skye Harper. 
Please see the link to the DET factsheets with information about the Anti-Racism Policy and the role 
of the Anti-Racism Contact Officer. This information is available in a number of different languages. 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/anti-
racism-policy-letter-to-parent-and-carers  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/anti-racism-policy-letter-to-parent-and-carers
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/anti-racism-policy-letter-to-parent-and-carers
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                        Mrs Skye Harper 

Assistant Principal, Curriculum and Instruction 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 

As we head into the end of the term, it remains important that your child attends school every single 

day. Being at school is the best place for students to learn as well as to keep social connections and 

build life-long skills.  

 

We understand that families are eager to see and reconnect with loved ones and take a well-

deserved break, but please remember that planned travel should only be taken during scheduled 

school holidays.   

 

Students should be at school every day during school terms, including until the end of term, unless 

they are sick or are absent for a justified reason. Missing a day here or there may not seem like 

much, but absences add up and can negatively impact your child's learning and wellbeing. When 

your child misses one day a week, that’s 40 days of school and 8 weeks of learning in one year. 

Over an entire school journey this adds up to 2.5 years of lost learning. 

 

We want to do everything we can to help all students be at school every single day, because every 

day counts. If you have any concerns or questions please talk to me, the front office staff or your 

class teacher.  
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SCHOOL HOLIDAY SOCIAL-EMOTIONAL PROGRAM (NDIS) 

This school holiday program is run by a team of psychologists and mental health professionals to 
support children with a psychosocial disability on the NDIS. The program is set to launch in Epping 
during the upcoming school holidays. 
  
These meticulously crafted programs have been specifically tailored to empower children in 
enhancing their emotional regulation and social aptitude. Enrolments are now open for children aged 
5-9 or 9-12 years old, providing them with an invaluable opportunity for personal growth. 
  
For further details, kindly refer to the flyer below. Should you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact us. 
  
To enrol or refer a child, simply fill in the referral form by clicking here, and one of the friendly 
psychologists will be in touch shortly. Register soon as spaces are limited to 6 children per group! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Miss Kylie Madden 

Assistant Principal, Learning and Support 

mailto:info@dmipsych.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cognitoforms.com%2Fdmipsychology1%2Fsocialemotionalgrouptherapy&data=05%7C01%7Ckylie.madden6%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C8e4e60ffcadd4b6fc3c008db75d31e66%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638233323490603321%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TmY3HDDmtJfjnH5k8ntZbQwn159eIvGKNOLoZRv61TA%3D&reserved=0
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POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING - TRANSPORT 

The school holidays are coming soon and each class has been learning to demonstrate the 
expectations when transitioning close to a road or through a thoroughfare. At school, your 
child learns about road safety as part of Personal Development, Health and Physical Education 
(PDHPE).  
 
Here is a link to the Safety Town website which has many stories and visuals explicitly teaching 
students the expectations when using public transport: 
https://www.safetytown.com.au/ 

Help the students at Hornsby South Public School revise the pedestrian safety messages by using 
them and sharing them whenever you are out and about. 

• Hold a grown-up's hand when 
o you cross the road 
o you're on the footpath 
o you're in the car park 

• Use a safe place to cross the road 
• Stop! Look! Listen! Think! every time you cross the road 
• If there is a crossing supervisor available, listen to what they say and wait until they indicate 

it is safe to cross. 
 
 
 
 

 
Miss Stephanie Jensen 
Relieving Assistant Principal Year 2 

 

https://www.safetytown.com.au/
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POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING - VISIBLE LEARNING 
Visible Learning is an effective methodology to promote independence and student growth in both 
academic and social domains. To help spark a few school conversations at the dinner table, try 
asking your child the following questions relating to the mindframe of being curious. 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What are you passionate about? 
 
How did you show your curiosity today? Which questions did you ask your teacher or friends? 
 
What did you create in mathematics? 
 
What would you want to investigate further? How could we do this as a family? 
 

How can you be curious tomorrow during learning time? 
 

 
 

Ms Morales & Miss Oliphant 
Visible Learning Coordinators 
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HORNSBY SOUTH ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS 
It was fantastic to see so many participants in the School Cross Country Carnival on Friday 6 May. 
The 8, 9 and 10 year olds completed a 2 kilometer course and the 11,12 and 13 year olds a 3 
kilometer course.  Congratulations to the below athletes:  
 
 
 
 

8/9 Years Boys 8/9 Years Girls 

1. Curtis L 
2. Jin T 
3. Jayden R 
4. Yota G 
5. Daniel S 
6. Zechariah W 

1. Isabelle L 
2. Kate L 
3. Meka C 
4. Alyssa C 
5. Rina K 
6. Isabella W 

10 Years Boys 10 Years Girls 

1. Jackson T 
2. Damon B 
3. Jayden G 
4. Nicholas R 
5. Eric S 
6. Aarav J 

1. Simone L 
2. Christine K 
3. Annabelle D 
4. Melody Z 
5. Jasmine H 
6. Isabella Z 

11 Years Boys 11 Years Girls 

1. Mitchell H 
2. Talon P 
3. Hiten B 
4. Patrick M 
5. Suyash B 
6. Jenson L 

1. Valerie W 
2. Charlotte J 
3. Amber L 
4. Imogen M 
5. Annabel B 
6. Suluxmi S 

12/13 Years Boys 12/13 Years Girls 

1. Oliver M 
2. Jin K 
3. Edward S 
4. Jamie M 
5. Isaac S 
6. Kai H 

1. Sarah J 
2. Olivia H 
3. Jennifer F 
4. Sarah S 
5. Sasha S 
6. Neeomi G 
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HORNSBY SOUTH PREFORMANCE BAND PLAYS AT CLARKE ROAD SCHOOL 
Last Friday morning, the talented musicians of Hornsby South Public School Performance Band 
graced the stage at Clarke Road Public School, captivating Clarke Road Public School students 
with their incredible talent and passion for music. 
 
Under the guidance of band conductor, Matt in the Hat, the band delivered a mesmerizing 
performance that showcased their hard work and dedication. Keep up the fantastic work, Hornsby 
South Public School Performance Band! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MULTICULTURAL PUBLIC SPEAKING COMPETITION 2023 
Congratulations to all 24 students who participated in the MPPS School Finals on Thursday, 18th 
May and Wednesday, 24th May. Special acknowledgement goes to Regina T. and Izaan A. (Stage 
2) and Amber L. and Valerie W. (Stage 3) for winning their respective finals and earning a place in 
the upcoming Local Schools Final. 
 
The quality of all speeches was outstanding, and the support from the audience made the event a 
wonderful occasion. The judges were impressed by the students' knowledge, public speaking skills, 
and ability to think on their feet. 
 
I would like to thank all the students, teachers, and attending parents who made this event possible 
and on behalf of the school community, we wish our finalists continued success at the next stage of 
this event. 
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There are huge amounts of lost property left around our school grounds each day. 

 
The Lost Property is located outside the front office. 

 
We encourage parents to come take a look before the end of term to collect any items that belong 

to their child/ren. 
 

It really helps if all items are labelled with your child’s name and class including drink bottles 
and lunch boxes/containers as we try to return all items of lost property that have names on them. 

 
We encourage all students and families to check the lost property on a regular basis. 

 
If not claimed items/clothing will be donated to charity or the uniform shop. 

 
Below is just an example of some of the lost items of clothing. 
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Newsletter Advertising Disclaimer 

This newsletter may contain third party advertisements and links to third party websites.  These advertisements and links are 

not endorsements by Hornsby South Public School of the goods and services offered.  Hornsby South Public School takes no 

responsibility for the promises made, or the quality/reliability of the products or services offered in all advertisements. 

 
NSW Department of Education CRICOS Code 00588M 

 

 
 


